NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

Notice is hereby given that the Skagit County Hearing Examiner will hold a public hearing on
Wednesday, October 23, 2019 in the Board of County Commissioners Hearing Room, 1800
Continental Place, Mount Vernon, Washington, at 9:00 a.m. or soon thereafter, for the purpose
of determining the following:

a. Mining Special Use application PL18-0108. Skagit Aggregates filed an application for a
mining special use permit, PL18-0108, to modify special use permit PLO0-0436. The
gravel mining operations for PLO0-0436 allowed mining of gravel from 31 acres of
the site including screening and rock crushing and construction of office/shop
complex inthe northwest corner of the site. The PL00-0436 special use permit also
provided access to the mine from Baker Lake Road. The proposed modification
would alter the access location to Grandy Lane off Highway 20 and remove the
office /shop complex from the mining proposal. The site is located at 40567 Baker
Lake Road, within a portion of the southwest quarter of Section 10, Township 35
North, Range 7 East, WM. (Parcels P42379, P42388, P106595, P102186 & P102187).
Staff Contact: John Cooper, Senior Planner.

b.

Your views for or against the requests are invited either by attendance, representation or
letter. Comments and/or facsimiles must be received by Planning and Development Services
no later than 4:30 p.m. Tuesday October 22,2019 or be presented at the public hearing. E-
mail comments may be submitted with the PDS website under the current legal notices tab or
to the Office of the Hearing Examiner.

TO BE PUBLISHED ONE TIME ONLY IN THE October 3rd, 2019 Edition.
Transmitted to the Skagit Valley Herald Tuesday, October 1st, 2019.
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